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BY EMAIL ONLY  
 
Deputy Denis Naughten 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
Email:  
 
01/07/2021 
 
PQ 21610-21   To ask the Minister for Health if operating procedures will be published for those to 
be vaccinated in cohorts 4 and 7 setting out details of when and the way persons in those groups 
will be identified, contacted and vaccinated; and if he will make a statement on the matter.  
 
 
Dear Deputy Naughten, 
 
Thank you for your representation. 
 
The HSE is rolling out the Covid 19 Vaccination programme in line with the National Immunisation 
Advisory Committee (NIAC) guidance. 
 
The medically vulnerable groups comprise of very high risk and high risk patients. 
 
With an estimated number of over 500,000 people.  This group have been receiving their vaccines 
through hospitals, Community vaccination teams, vaccination centres and GPs. 
 
I hope this provides you with assistance. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
__________________ 
Sharon Hayden 
General Manager 
Office of the CCO 
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